CITC in Saudi Arabia has reviewed the 26 Feb 2009 draft of the ‘Implementation Plan for Improving Institutional Confidence.’ Please refer to our earlier comments on the Sep 2008 draft for details on our views, particularly with respect to public policy issues related to Internet governance (copy attached). We would like to add specific comments related to several recommendations of the current draft.
Recommendations 1.10, 3.6, 3.9

Together, these recommendations are for ICANN to remain headquartered in California because of its strong anti-trust and competition law and to search for a subsidiary presence in locations with similar law.

The Saudi position is that ICANN must become truly internationalized, in the manner of the Red Cross or the ITU, such that it is not subject to the laws of any one jurisdiction insofar as decisions with international consequences are concerned. If that is the case, the location of the headquarters is of no great concern other than it should facilitate the mission of the organization. Common headquarters for internationalized organizations are New York and Geneva, and these should be considered.
Recommendations 2.2, 2.4

These recommendations deal with the role of the GAC.

The Saudi position is that setting international public policy on Internet-related issues is the sovereign right of states, as affirmed in the Tunis Agenda. We cannot accept any ICANN structure which is not obligated to adhere to international public policy as established in accordance with the Tunis Agenda. Neither the ICANN bylaws, nor the constraints voluntarily accepted by the GAC that it is merely an advisory body, are consistent with the Tunis Agenda. We believe that an option worthy of study would be: to restructure the bylaws and the GAC such that the restructured ‘GAC,’ under a new name, would have the authority to establish international public policy related to those issues within the operational role of ICANN; and to ensure that the ICANN Board could not implement decisions contrary to this public policy. Such a role for the ‘new GAC’ would, of course, be subject to the approval of states through an appropriate forum, such as the plenipotentiary conference of the ITU. It should be noted that such public policy is established by states in consultation with all stakeholders in their respective roles, so the ICANN Board would have an input.
Recommendation 5.7

This recommendation deals with the IANA procurement agreement.

The Saudi position is that, since IANA is effectively a function of ICANN and not a distinct body, the IANA function should not be treated as separate from the rest of ICANN. Changes related to internationalization and public policy setting would apply equally to the IANA function.
